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Emailed to planning.policy@stockport.gov.uk
Environment and Economy Directorate

Hygarth House

103 Wellington Road South

Stockport

SK1 3TT

15 February 2008

Dear Sir / Madam

Stockport Town Centre Housing Supplementary Planning Document 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity to comment on the above document. The HBF has considered the proposed document and have made the following observations:

The HBF welcomes and supports the relaxation of planning restrictions on the Town Centre.

Housing Mix

It is not the role of the Council to dictate housing mix on private sector sites.  Private individuals purchasing a home make decisions on price, size etc according to their income and personal requirements.  The Council has no place in restricting the amounts of certain types of housing, which is tantamount to telling certain households what they should or shouldn’t buy.  Also by imposing housing mix standards on private housing sites, the Council reduces the supply of housing, excludes some households from decent housing and exacerbates the affordability crisis.  

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully

Lucy Michalski

Lucy Michalski

Home Builders Federation

_1177138949

